
        Maysville, Mo. 

May 15, 2017 

 

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

Commissioner’s Room 9:00 A.M. 

 

Present was Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, East District Commissioner Garry McFee, West District 

Commissioner, Kyle White and County Clerk, Melissa Meek. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison and those in attendance said a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve the agenda for May 15, 2017 and to approve the 

minutes from the May 9
th

 meeting. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. Motion carried. 

 

Jim Thurman, Duke Snyder and Ellie Blankenship of CTS met with the Commission to discuss building issues with the 

heating and cooling. After a tour of the Courtroom and the upstairs area CTS will look at a bigger pump and a different 

unit for the Courtroom to help with the noise level. The bigger pump is needed to get heating and cooling to the upstairs. 

The units in the Courtroom can be used for that purpose. The Commission thanks CTS for traveling to us and helping 

with this situation. 

 

Sharp and Wolf Creek Rd was discussed as was a tube & culvert. The patron will need to meet with the Township to 

show them where the issue is. 

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss, roads, rock, tubes and equipment. 

 

The clock will be repaired  on May 24
th

 and the company repairing will need support from Road & Bridge to reach 

clock. 

 

Sheriff Andy Clark met with the Commission to discuss employees and issues around the County. He also advised that 

he had received tokens for the car wash so all vehicles could be washed here in town.  The Commission thanks Andy for 

keeping them updated on his office. 

 

Accounts payable was discussed and approved. 

 

Areas flooded to our south was discussed and the need for the County to help them. County Clerk, Melissa Meek will get 

in touch with the Clerk in Carter County to see what we can do to help them. 

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee attended the CCAM meeting that was held in Jefferson City on May11th. 

DeKalb County is very fortunate to have a representative on this board and the County thanks him for his willingness to 

serve. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White had meetings with Region D and Washington Township.  

 

The BRO project was discussed and the need to finish said bridge. Shannon Howe of Howe & Associates was notified 

and was asked how much monies the County would be out to finish the bridge. He is going to contact the state and report 

back to the Commission his findings. 

 

The Commission met with White Construction on where they were at finishing up the road work. All work should be 

completed by the 1
st
 of June.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee 

making the second. Motion carried. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned until May 22, 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


